

190 W. Station St., P.O. Box 396 St. Anne, IL 60964 Ph. 815-427-6783 Fax 815-427-6794

President: David O'Connell, Clerk: Chris Sutherland, Treasurer: Sue Bonvallet Trustees: Lucas O'Connell, Tim Wendt, Steve Abrassart, Jerry Stam, Jeanine Dhans, Dana Miramontes Building Inspector: David Pomeranski, Electrical Inspector: Dennis Bonvallet

President's Report

August 12, 2024

- 1. TIF District -I have fielded a few phone calls this month concerning the TIF Public Comment meeting. Once I explain to these people what the hearing is about, all of them have said "So I don't need to be at this meeting" and I said not really. Unless they want to hear more about what were doing. I have also had a few comments where these people say we are doing a great job and they like the idea of fixing up the downtown area.
- 2. Business District Sales Tax Our next step in this process is to approve the ordinance at the next meeting in September.
- Streetscape Project We are at a standstill until Pete's firm gives us their information.
- 4. Phase 2 Water Project Work should begin on this project any day now.
- 5. FS Grain -I am still working to see if we can identify a better route, that does not include coming into town. I will keep you posted
- 6. Annexations Michael and I are still working on annexing Dixie Delight and that unclaimed property to the set of Dixie Delight. In addition, we have been trying to correct the filing for a couple other properties.